December 11, 2018

Richard J. Murphy, CEO & President South Nassau Communities Hospital One Healthy Way Oceanside, NY 11572

DEC 1 7 2015

Re: Letter of Praise

Dear Mr. Murphy,

This Sunday, the 9th, I had my gallbladder removed from your hospital. From start to finish, Long Beach ER, ambulette to Oceanside, the So. Nassau ER, the operation and the one day stay turned from a frightening situation to a wonderful experience of kindness and professionalism.

My background was in healthcare. I worked at New York Hospital for 20 years and finally worked for the past president, David D. Thompson, M.D. So I appreciate how hospitals work and run.

Firstly, your hospital is immaculate, which is very important to me. Next, your employees are delightful. They are so kind and encouraging. All your equipment is new and clean, from the beds to the closets to the rooms and curtains. Even my family remarked about the cleanliness.

The female assistant Anesthetist played music for me while I was going under.

I can't remember all the names of these wonderful employees but I here are some: Long Beach ER, Dr. Patel, Dawn, Ron, the two ambulette employees, the Oceanside ER, Meagan, surgeon Dr. N. Grewal, my room and nursing, Elena, Wynette, Suheil, Angela. These are only the employees I can remember. Quite frankly, all your employees were outstanding. They certainly go the extra mile. Thank you for running an exceptional hospital.

Demerah Campbell